


Copperfield Neighborhood Association Board Monthly Meeting Minutes

Date:		Tuesday, October 09, 2018
Location:	1336 Copper Run Blvd., Lexington, KY
Start:		7:04 PM EST
End:		8:15 PM EST

Role Call:
C.A. Post, President
Josh Greeman, Treasurer
Warren Anderson, At-Large
Buddy Whattenbarger, At-Large 
Tim Geertz, Facilities
Clifton Daugherty, Secretary

Absent - Robin Kelty, Social/At-Large

Call to Order
C.A Post called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. Mr. Post welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
1. Business:
1.1 Outstanding 
Mr. Post updated the board on outstanding business items. Specifically, roof repairs have been completed to the clubhouse; Copper Run survey will be completed in October 2018; the audit of financials is still in process; and one (1) unpaid lien has been satisfied with three (3) remaining. 
1.2 Bylaw changes
Mr. Post informed the board that the ballots have been counted and the proposed bylaw changes have been approved. The board voted unanimously to certify the results. Mr. Post stated the changes will be recorded and changes will be made official. 
1.3 Property Management 
Mr. Post indicated he would like to explore the hiring of a property management company to oversee the neighborhood facilities. A discussion was held about the potential benefits of such an agreement. Mr. Post indicated he will obtain multiple bids from property management companies for the board to review at a later date. 
2. Facilities
2.1 Street signs
Mr. Geertz updated the board on the status of new street signs. Mr. Geertz stated that it appears the neighborhood has been approved for a matching grant to assist in the funding of signs. However, no official confirmation has been received at this time. Currently, five (5) signs have been scheduled for replacement with work to begin in November and additional signs scheduled for next year. 

2.2 Pool
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Geertz provided an update on current pool upgrades and/or issues. Deck drains around the main pool as well as the common area are scheduled to be replaced. Work will commence next week and will take approximately 2-3 weeks to complete.  Given the cost, we will not do deck drains surrounding the baby pool. Additionally, the newly purchased pool cover should be received in the coming weeks. A new lifeguard stand has been purchased but will not be installed until spring of 2019. Outside doors (snack shack and lifeguard room) have been repainted and Mr. Geertz will look into costs and possible purchase of security cameras for the pool.  Mr. Geertz updated the board on the current disagreement with RenoSys and the amount owed for the pool liner installation. A discussion was held regarding the pool restrooms and the winterization process. 
2.3 Miscellaneous
Mr. Geertz stated that the railings to the entrance of the clubhouse have been repainted as well as the railings for the pool diving board. Additionally, it was indicated that a tree on the clubhouse property has died and will need to be removed. 
3. Financial 
3.1 Basement Remodel
Mr. Greeman provided the board with a proposed budget for the remodel of the clubhouse basement. A discussion was held about the type of flooring to be installed. Mr. Greeman indicated he will obtain price quotes for multiple flooring options to present to the board. The board will also look into the purchase of a display cabinet for the purpose of housing the neighborhood swim team accomplishments. 
3.2 Current Financials
Mr. Greeman presented the current financials (attached). Mr. Greeman highlighted that the neighborhood was reimbursed water fees from the pool. A discussion was held about potential upgrades and/or repairs the board would like to accomplish in 2019. Items prioritized for the 2019 year are street signs, basement remodel, playground fence, tree removal and fascia board repair. The board will look to add additional items depending on costs. 
4. Board Changes
Jan Carrico resigned from the Board in September, 2018, and has been replaced by Clifton Daugherty. Mr. Daugherty was elected by the Board per 3.9. Warren Anderson announced that he was resigning from the Board at this meeting.  An appeal will be sent out to the CNA requesting if anyone is willing to serve the rest of this year's term in his place.  Both Jan's and Warren' service to the Board and the CNA at large have been deeply appreciated.
5. Q&A:
No questions were presented. 
6. Adjournment:
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
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